Par for the CORSE
Group gets ready for another round of fundraising
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Scituate — 

Originally, Community of Resources for Special Education co-founder Tracy Johnston tried juggling a variety of fundraisers to benefit her budding organization. She’s since abandoned the attempt, settling instead on just two large, bread-winning fundraisers that rake in the bulk of the non-profit’s many-thousand dollar annual budget.

On June 25, CORSE will hold its fourth annual “Hit the Course for CORSE” golf tournament, which is one of its two large, annual fundraisers. The tournament itself will take place at the Widow’s Walk Golf Course, with registration taking place at 12 p.m. and play beginning an hour later at 1 p.m.

As of Tuesday afternoon, Johnston said the tournament still had room for about 15 golfers, with approximately 90 slots already filled. The tournament costs $150 per golfer, and patrons of CORSE looking to help the organization without participating in the tournament can purchase tickets to the dinner, which is held at the Scituate Country Club. The $150 fee for golfers includes admission to the dinner; individual tickets are $50 a piece. Cocktail hour starts at 6 p.m., and dinner will be served at 7 p.m.

Johnston said she “strongly encourages” people to attend the dinner, which will feature a DJ, a silent auction, and raffle prizes.

For the fourth year, Johnston said the tournament would be about the same size, and is pleased with the support so far.

“It’s usually about the same size,” she said. “People have been great this year, though. The community is coming out in full force to support CORSE. We’ve been getting great auction items, great sponsorships. Everything is going fantastic. We’d like to fill those last remaining golf slots, but everything has been great.”

This year, she said CORSE has sold out all of its event sponsorships — “one for $3,000; a few for $1,000.” She said the organization is also offering hole and golf cart sponsorships. Sponsors may put their name at a hole for $125, on a cart for $35, or on two carts for $50.

On June 4, the Scituate Yacht Club held its annual Gerard F. McCourt Cup charity golf outing and auction, which this year also benefit CORSE. The yacht club, which raises funds through the tournament every year for a different local charity, successfully generated approximately $24,000 for CORSE, said Johnston.

Yacht club manager Nancy Anderson said the club’s committee votes every year on the one specific charity, then moves to another the following year. She said the club has been doing this for close to ten years.

Johnston said she was grateful for the support, and that CORSE members would meet later this week to decide how to use the new money.

“Because it was an additional event, we didn’t have it built into our budget,” she said. “We’ll be meeting this week and we’ll discuss ways to put it right back into the community. It definitely won’t sit in a bank account.”

Johnston said she’s pleased with her organization’s growth.

“CORSE is just getting so big,” she said.

Copyright 2010 Scituate Mariner. Some rights reserved 

